
 
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 
Parish Staff 

 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                                    ext. 102 
  
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                             ext. 108 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson                      ext. 103 
 
Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                                   ext  106 
                                   
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                                ext. 104 

 
Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith Formation/
Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                                         444-5849 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                                         ext. 118 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Paula DeClusin                                    ext. 107 
    
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                                        ext. 105 

     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                                  ext. 100 
     
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack 
 
Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
 
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                                  444-4938 
 
School Secretaries: 
 Kerry Frauenholtz 
 Denise Kern 
 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 9:15 PM, Fri at 5:30 PM 
(School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 
 lmcglynn@crookston.org 

 
 

 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, Mike Headlee, Jodi Maki, 
Brent Rud, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Nick Berg, Eileen Bretschneider, Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Bill Maki, Jaclyn Bergerson, Roben Beyer, Tiffany Fankhanel, Laura Schwindt, Trudy Peterson 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

MY TWO CENTS by Fr. Don Braukmann 
    Starting June 17th you will notice activity at the Newman Center on the 
BSU.  Each summer, while the students are away and there is no ministry 
offered at the Newman Center, Concordia Language Villages use the Newman 
for a training center for those involved with the Language Villages.  They will 
be with us through July 24th. 
    The next parish Holy Hour will be Sunday, June 28th.  Because this is 
falls in the middle of the “Fortnight for Freedom” prayer days which run from 
June 21-July 4.  The Holy Hour will begin at 3 PM on the 28th.  As part of the 
Fortnight for Freedom theme, we will be praying for peace throughout the 
world, our men and women serving in the military, and world leaders.  All are 
welcome. 
    With Father’s Day around the corner, I hope Dad’s will take the time to 
visit the Dads.org website.  The site shares the latest ideas and support when 
it comes to parenting…one of the toughest (if not THE toughest) jobs in the 
world! 
    Remember to return the baby bottles you picked up a few weeks ago for 
the Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center.  They are to be returned by Father’s 
Day with your donation. 
    I like incense.  I would use incense at every Mass if I had my way but 
that is not what the Church requires nor is it possible given the reactions some 
have to it.  We must be sensitive to all members of the parish; those who like it 
and those who must leave when we use it.  The symbol of Hopefully this brief 
explanation helps us understand why incense is not always used when some 
wish it was more often. 
    Parents!  Encourage your teens to visit the “lifeteen.com” website on a 
regular basis this summer…first, visit it yourself and see how the Catholic 
faith is presented in a unique way to our youth. 
    A word of thanks to the Social Concerns Committee which oversees the 
charitable activities of the parish in the community.  From making sure the 
parish has representatives on various boards (Churches United, Food Shelf, 
etc.) to supporting the “Tubs of Love” program at Christmas, the Committee 
does what it can to help Fr. Chuck in his role as Pastor so resources are 
directed appropriately. 
    Our next time for prayer at Planned Parenthood is on Saturday, June 
20th from 10-11AM. Please note the change in the starting time from 11AM to 
10am.  We continue to pray for the truth to be told about the dignity of every 
human life, born and unborn. 



Monday, June 15 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)        

Tuesday, June 16 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, June 17 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
 

Thursday, June 18 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
12:30 PM St. Jude’s Circle (Bemidji Town & Country Club) 
  7:00 PM Prayer & Praise (Chapel) 
 

Friday, June 19 
 8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
 5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Saturday, June 20 
 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM Parking Lot Sale 
 3:00 PM Life Teen Band Practice (Church) 
 4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, June 21 
  8:35 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel)  
10:15 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel) 

Monday, June 15 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Fritz & Helen Mahowald     

Tuesday, June 16 
12:10 PM Mass: +Edna Eide      

Wednesday, June 17 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Lynne Molacek 
 

Thursday, June 18 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Margaret Kaevney 
10:30 AM Anointing Mass (Baker Park): +Joe Petersen      

Friday, June 19 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Lou Johnson 
 

Saturday, June 20 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Jerry Shea 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Leon Eide 
  5:30 PM Mass: +John & Helene Ovsak 
 

Sunday, June 21 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: + Lucille Buretta Culshaw 
11:00 AM Mass: +George & Lenore Aschauer 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For June 15 - June 21 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of June 15 ~ June 21 

Monday, June 15 
●2 Cor 6:1-10 
●Ps 98:1,2b,3-4 
●Mt 5:38-42 
 

Tuesday, June 16 
●2 Cor 8:1-9 
●Ps 146:2,5-9a 
•Mt 5:43-48 

Wednesday, June 17 
●2 Cor 9:6-11 
●Ps 112:1bc-4,9 
●Mt 6:1-6,16-18 
 

Thursday, June 18 
●2 Cor 11:1-11 
●Ps 111:1b-4,7-8 
●Mt 6:7-15 
 

Friday, June 19 
●2 Cor 11:18,21-30 
●Ps 34:2-7 
●Mt 6:19-23 
 

Saturday, June 20 
●2 Cor 5:14-21 
●Ps 103:1-4,9-12 
●Mt 5:33-37 

Sunday, June 21 
●Ez 17:22-24 
●Ps 92:2-3,13-16 
●2 Cor 5:6-10 
●Mk 4:26-34 



INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to 
present a child for Baptism are asked to attend a 
baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on June 14 .  Please call 
the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more 
information. 

 

 
Week #49 Contributions  

(received the weekend  
of 6/7/2015) 

 
 
 
 
 

 

          STEWARDSHIP  - A  

 

Envelopes           $12,121.67 
EFT Env.     $  5,252.50      
Loose Plate      $     746.23 
Children’s     $       63.14 
Total                   $18,183.54 
 

HABIT OF  THE HEART 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #49):   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $  766,787.27 
  Loose Plate       $    42,984.72  
  Children’s          $      2,344.21 
  Total                 $  812,116.20 

 

            (96.57% of budget) 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the 
families of Patrick Tryon & Nick Walrath, 
father-in-law of Norm Ricard. May they find 
rest and peace, & may their families find 
comfort in God’s love. 

CHILDREN’S LITURGICAL CHOIR CAMP 
 

Join us for our Children’s Liturgical Choir Camp this summer 
July 14th-July 17th from 10am-12pm. Choristers will learn 
throughout the week how to use their voices to sing and 
pray. At the end of the week we will sing for the 11am Mass 
on July 19th.  The camp is free and open to grades 2-6 
(entering Fall 2015). Contact Aana  Freihammer, 
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-444-4262 to get 
registered for this fun week! 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2015 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
 

June 17 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Sarah Carson, organ 
 

First Lutheran Church 
900 Bemidji Ave. 

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships.  Lunch will 
be available following the recital — cost to be announced. 

Reminder… The summer Mass schedule is now in  
effect — Mass will start at 8:30 AM on Wednesdays.  Also, 
the Parish Offices will close at 4 PM Fridays during the 
summer months. 

TEACHING POSITIONS 
 

St. Philip’s School has two openings for teachers, one for       
the elementary grades and one for the middle school 
grades. These are full time positions. Interested 
individuals should send a letter of application, resume’, 
and three letters of recommendation to Carol Rettinger, 
Principal, St. Philip’s School, 702 Beltrami Avenue NW, 
Bemidji, MN 56601, by June 15, 2015. Thank you. 

“In a special way, believers in Christ must defend and 
promote this right, aware as they are of the wonderful truth 
recalled by the Second Vatican Council:  ‘By his incarnation 
the Son of God has united himself in some fashion with 
every human being’ (Gaudium et Spes, no. 22).” 
 ~ Pope Saint John Paul II, Evangelium Vitae, no. 2 @ 1995 
Libreria Editrice Vaticana.  Used with permission. 
 

NEXT HOUR OF PRAYER AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD 
OF BEMIDJI:  Saturday, June 20; 10-11 AM.  All ages are 
welcome. 

ST. JUDE’S CIRCLE 
 

St. Jude’s Circle will meet on Thursday, June 18 at 12:30 
PM at the Bemidji Town and Country Club. Co-hostesses 
will be Mary Santo and Donna Poppenberg.  Prayer will be 
said by Barbara Passeri.  Any interested ladies are welcome 
to attend for prayer and social time. 

PILGRIMAGE OPPORTUNITY 
 

Join Real Presence Radio for our 4-day pilgrimage this 
September 23-26.  We will be travelling to Holy Hill in 
Hubertus, WI, Marytown in Libertyville, IL, and Our Lady of 
Guadalupe in LaCrosse, WI. 
 

Cost: $525, includes lodging (double room), 
food, & transportation.  Contact Lisa at 
877-795-0122 or 
lisa@yourcatholicradiostation.com for more 
information.  Registration deadline August 24th.   



Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Northern Minnesota Ministry   

PRAYER AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD 
 

The monthly gatherings for prayer at the local Planned  
Parenthood office this summer will be from 10 AM-11 AM 
on Saturday’s June 20th, July 18th and August 15th.  Please 
note the time change…10-11AM.  All are welcome for this 
hour of prayer for an end to abortion. 

BABY BOTTLE FUNDRAISER 
 

 

Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center (NPCC) is, once again, 
doing a baby bottle fundraiser for 2015! If you still have your 
bottle at home, please return it to the church or the parish 
office anytime until Father’s Day.  Thank you for your 
wonderful response in helping those in need!   

Discover God’s Plan  
4U=Jesus! at SonSpark Labs! 
 

Please join us as we experiment with 
fun and excitement at SonSpark 
Labs!  August 3 – 7, 9:00 AM – 12:00 
PM.  Registration forms available at the Faith Formation and 
Parish Office. SonSpark Labs is for children 3 (by 
September 1, 2014) through 4th Grade (2014 – 2015 school 
year).  Contact Kris for additional information at 444-5849. 

Faith Formation Registration  
for 2015 - 2016 
 

Please drop your Faith Formation registration 
forms off at the Parish Office. If you need  
registration forms, contact Kris Jensen,444-5849. 

FAITH FORMATION 

Our Lady of the Lakes Chapter 
Walker, MN 

 

JUNE MAGNIFICAT EVENTS 
(events in June are for both men & women) 

June 19 & 20, 2015 – separate events 
Walker, MN and Hackensack, MN 

 

Featuring:  MARIA VADIA 
Extraordinary international evangelist,  

preacher, teacher and author 
 

Flyers are in the narthex.   
Reservations required by June 16.   

Questions or carpooling information:   
Call Lisa 444-9686 

MEMORIAL DAY FLOWERS 
All flowers must be removed from gravesites at 
Holy Cross Cemetery. Any remaining items after 
that date will be put on the altar until removed.  

Society of  St. Vincent de Paul 
Launches Recruitment Campaign… 
 

Because of the increasing number of 
people in need in the Diocese of 
Crookston the Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul (SVdP) is launching 
“Invitation to Serve,” a campaign to 
recruit new members in Bemidji. 
 

The largest social assistance organization in the world, 
SVdP is a Catholic lay organization of volunteers who 
come together to grow spiritually by offering person-to-
person service to those in need and living in poverty.  In 
the United States, the organization has some 172,000 
members and is active in about 4,600 communities. 
 

The goal of Invitation to Serve is to “invite caring people 
to give hope to those without hope by supplying food, 
clothing, help with rent, transportation or utility costs, 
and even love.” 
 

Are you looking for ways to experience God?  SVdP 
invites you to share in their ministry of serving people 
living in poverty.  A representative from SVdP will speak 
at the weekend Masses on June 13 and 14.  If you are 
interested in becoming active in this ministry, please 
plan on attending an informational meeting : 
 

Sunday, June 14, 2015 ~ 3:00 PM 
St. Philip’s Social Hall 

Happy Fathers Day to all the fathers in our parish. Wives, 
give your husbands the greatest gift of all, the gift of your 
love on a Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is July 17-19 in 
Buffalo, MN; September 11-13 in International Falls, MN & 
Irene, SD; October 9-11 in Buffalo, MN & November 20-22 
in Prior Lake & Windom, MN, Medora, ND & Rapid City, SD. 
Early registration is highly recommended.  For more 
information visit our website at: northmnwwme.org or 
contact Alan & Missy at applications@northmnwwme.org or 
888-455-3496. 

SECOND COLLECTION FOR RETIRED PRIESTS 
 

Next weekend, we in the Diocese of Crookston will honor  
not only all fathers and grandfathers but also the Retired 
Priests who have done so much for our parishes, our families 
and the spiritual life of the Diocese. Many of these men 
continue their service long after their official retirement at age 
70. We hope you enjoy catching up on their lives through 
today’s bulletin insert. 
 
The “Father’s Day” Collection for Retired Priests is a 
wonderful opportunity to thank our Retired Priests for their 
lifetimes of devotion. This collection assists with healthcare 
insurance, privacy in medical facilities and other needs. 
Please give generously to the Diocese of Crookston’s 
Father’s Day Collection for Retired Priests next weekend. 



This summer, 25 high school youth from St. Philip’s parish will be attending the  Steubenville Catholic Youth Conference in St. Paul, 
MN.  As part of the conference, the youth are holding a Shoe Drive to help support this years Share The Glory out reach project at the 
conference.  No shoe goes to waste.  Even shoes with considerable wear and tear can be broken down and the raw materials used to 
repair another shoe, or to create an entirely new pair.  
 
Funds2Orgs micro-enterprise partners in developing countries around the world, who work to repurpose the pairs to eliminate waste. 
A micro-enterprise is a small business with minimal employees and minimal capital. Funds2Orgs works with micro-enterprises in  
developing countries to bring sustainability and income to these areas.  
 
At the conference, our youth will help to rubber band and bag the shoes, then load them up for takeaway!  Please turn in your shoes 
by July 20th. Thank you for your support and donation! 

& 

Step 1:  Search closets and storage 
for  gently worn and unused shoes, 
from high heels to flip flops. The  
will make a difference in developing 
countries.  Even golf cleats and 
soccer shoes!  No single shoes, 
please! 

Step 2: Bring your gently used, 
worn shoes to St. Philip’s Parish 
to be dropped off or leave in the 
designated plastic tote in the 
Social Hall after Mass. 

Step 3: Help spread the word 
and know that your donation 
has impacted children’s lives in 
developing nations. 

VISITORS FROM THE HOLY LAND 
 

Representatives from Catholic Bethlehem Christian Families 
will be here the week end of June 27 & 28, 2015 after Masses, 
to ask for your help and blessing for the native people of the 
Holy Land in Bethlehem.  These families, sixty years ago, 
made up 18% of the population.  Due to recent events in the 
Middle East, it has caused these families to face devastating 
economical strain, and caused the population to decrease to 
less than 2% in the Holy Land.  These families have relied on 
the income from their religious hand carved olive wood 
artifacts to tourist.  So we have come to the USA to try to help 
support these families by bringing their artifacts here to sell in 
the USA.  All the proceed from sales will be send back to the 
families of the Holy Land so that they may be able to keep 
their homes and provide their families.  The last few years 
were very tough for the Christian families, and this is the only 
source of income for them. 

Be sure to check out the Youth Ministry 
Parking Lot Sale on Saturday, June 20th!  All 
proceeds go to help sponsor youth mission 
trips.  The sale will take place from 8 AM to 
4 PM.  In case of rain, the Parking Lot Sale 
will be moved to the Social Hall. 

Shoe Drive Details | Easy as… 
 

This shoe drive will not only help to bring sustainability and income to developing nations, 
but the funds raised by the shoe drive will go toward scholarships for future Partnership for 
Youth events! 



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of June 20 — 21 

  
Jun 20, 5:30 PM 

  
Twelfth Sunday in  

Ordinary Time 

Jun 21, 7:30 AM 
  

Twelfth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Jun 21, 9:00 AM 
  

Twelfth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Jun 21, 11:00 AM 
  

Twelfth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Leisenheimer Joe Bofferding Maryhelen Chadwick 
(sub req.) 

LECTOR Flavia Sagedahl 
Joanna Ferraro 

Judy Stai 
Darla Sathre 

Sue Hendricks 
Cheryl Krystosek 

Laura Hansen 
Sue Hengel 

INTERCESSOR Germaine Cheslock Phil Hodapp Sarah Bofferding Patty Nagle 

ALTAR SERVER 
Ella Martin (sub req.) 
Will Schwindt 
Ella Schwindt 

Matthew Arel 
Abby Arel 

Lindsey Theis 
Bridget Westrum (sub 
req.) 
Tia Drouillard 

John Chadwick 
Nick Nagle 
Allie Beyer 

CAPTAIN Connie Aagard Walter Schuiling Stephen Steele HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Heidi Hiscock 
Jodi Maki 
Laura Schwindt 
Marleen Webb 
Germaine Cheslock 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Brad Arel 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Marge Seitz 
Mary Zigan 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Amy Bofferding 
Theresa Steele 
Mary Varriano 
Doug Gish 
Louise Gish 
Zach Holcomb 
Thomas Kern 
Megan Luke 
Sue Lucas 

Kimberley Gourneau 
Patty Nagle 
Sue Hengel 
Maryhelen Chadwick 
(sub req.) 
Rita Lauderbaugh 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY - 
Usher 

DuWayne Schwindt 
Dave Hiscock 
Terri Chmielewski 
Mary Jo Christenson 

HELP NEEDED 
Wes Seitz 
Ron Hendricks 
Matt Dockendorf 

Troy Hendricks 
Mike Headlee (sub req.) 
Kirk Malkowski 
Norm Ricard 

Aidan Chadwick 
Chris Hanevold 
Samantha Nagle 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY -  
Fellowship 

  Marge Seitz 
Vi Hendricks 

Gerri Daigle 
Ed Daigle 
Michelle Sand 
Pat Schnell 

Annette Jones 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 
Rita Lauderbaugh 
Jan Busch 

HOSPITALITY - 
Greeter 

Bernie Schwindt 
Frances Schmitt 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Mary Kinsella 
Charity Hanevold 







 


